July 26, 2012, Board Meeting

UPDATES AND ANNOUNCEMENTS

Subject:  Port of Oakland celebrates successful completion of restoration and property transfer of restored seasonal upland wetlands to the East Bay Regional Park District.
OMAR:

On Monday, I was honored to sign the property documents that formally transferred the 8.5-acre Damon Slough Seasonal Wetlands mitigation site to the East Bay Regional Park District.

I was joined by Mr. Doug Siden, President of the Board of the East Bay Regional Park District.

Port and EBRPD staff and regional public agency partners, such as BART, the Golden Gate Audubon Society, the Regional Water Quality Control Board, and Waterfront Action also attended.
KPIX-TV Channel 5, KCBS Radio, Bay Area News Group covered the event.
The Port dedicated years of staff time and resources to restore this site.

The East Bay Regional Park District will assume all maintenance and monitoring responsibilities - another example of the strategic partnership between our two public agencies to deliver tangible benefits to the City of Oakland and our region.
I wish to thank the Board for approving the property transfer and endowment as a demonstration of its leadership both as fiscal and environmental stewards.
I wish to commend our staff, particularly in the Division of Environmental Programs and Planning, Aviation Properties, Engineering Services, and the Office of the Port Attorney the years spent restoring the site and preparing all of the survey and property transaction documents.   

Many thanks to External Affairs and Building Services for all their support on the media outreach and event preparations and logistics.
I will now ask Richard Sinkoff, Director of Environmental Programs and Planning to say a few words.
RICHARD:  To show slides of the event and to thank Port staff.
